

**MINUTES OF THE CNCC COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON 11 June 2010
AT HELLIFIELD VILLAGE INSTITUTE**

The Meeting commenced at 20.00.

PRESENT: Glenn Jones (Treasurer), Les Sykes (Secretary), F. Hartley (BCC), J. Sloane (LUG), M. Hughes (BPC), H. Lomas (YRC), R. Holmes (Chairperson), I. Lloyd (NSG), A. Speight (YSS), V. Wain (WRPC).

1. APOLOGIES:

P. Allwright, T. Brown, Bernard Bond, P. Monk, A. Hinde, M. Hale, R. Halliwell
P. Halliwell, M. Dunn, N. Steel.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

Minutes were accepted and signed after two amendments.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MINUTES:

Blayshaw Gill in Upper Nidderdale. I. Lloyd has spoken to the farmer about reinstating access after the accident a number of years ago. The farmer is still reluctant to allow access due to the accident and the personal guilt felt.

4. CHAIRPERSONS REPORT:

Report appended to these minutes.

SECRETARYS REPORT:

Nothing to report.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Report appended to these minutes. A. Speight asked about the high interest account. G. Jones explained the history of the account and the way in which funds are allocated to conservation work and other projects that directly benefit cavers and the caving area.

ACCESS AND CONSERVATION OFFICER:

No report received. Request (by email) for funding for emergency phone at Bull Pot farm covered under Casterton Fell.

TRAINING OFFICERS REPORT:

Training officer explained that a series of training events will be taking place once he has contacted the club training representatives to set the format of the training.

TECHNICAL GROUP:

No report submitted. During 2010 two anchor replacement workshops have been held and the training delivered by G. Jones.

5. MEETS SECRETARYS REPORTS:**LECK FELL:**

Report submitted and appended to these minutes.

Casterton Fell:

A request for funding the repair and resiting of the emergency phone at Bull Pot Farm was made by M. Dunne. The meeting agreed that CNCC would pay the full £150 to BT for the necessary work.

Birks Fell:

No report received. L. Sykes asked R. Holmes about a query that R. Halliwell had regarding his (Roy H) report. This matter will be resolved at the next meeting when both parties are present.

Penyghent and Fountains Fell:

M. Hughes mentioned the path to Washfold Pot; he will have a word with A. Hinde about the route.

Other Areas:

F. Hartly presented an anchor failure sheet for an M8 spit in Alum Pot, no further action is required. F. Hartly also mentioned that the entrance pitch in Whitewell Pot needs some anchors, G. Jones and L. Sykes will look into it.

9. BCA REPORTS:

G. Jones mentioned that the 2016 European Speleological Congress meeting will most probably be held in the Yorkshire Dales. More information will follow later in the year.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

None.

Meeting closed at 21:10

12. DATE AND PLACE OF MEETING:**Committee meeting**

17 September 2010 Hellifield Village Institute, Hellifield. AGM starting at 20:00